Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on the deliberations of the Committee on petitions during the year 2009, adopted by the Commission on 12 October 2010
1.
Rapporteur: Carlos José ITURGAIZ ANGULO (EPP/ES)
2.
EP reference number: A7-0186/2010 / P7-TA-PROV(2010)0261

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 6th July 2010

4.
Subject: Annual activity report, statistical annex, and resolution on Petitions arriving during 2009

5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Petitions (PETI)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

As usual with these annual reports, the main issues are internal to the Parliament and concern its own performance on petitions: the need to focus on "real" petitions, to have a rapid and transparent routine, to attract only "admissible" petitions, and to avoid overlap with matters which are sub judice. Given the growing number of brief complaints, which are submitted online but, nevertheless classed as petitions, these issues had been cause for concern once again in 2009. The report does recognise, for the first time, the primordial role of national authorities in implementing and enforcing EU law which has been transposed into the national legal order. The resolution also, as usual, calls on the Commission to fully inform the Committee on all infringement files which overlap with its current petitions, and repeats a request, which was reiterated in the debate, for EU unfair contract terms legislation for consumer protection to be extended to cover business-to-business transactions as well, especially for transborder transactions (cf BUSUTTIL report A6-0446/2008).

7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

The Commission appreciates this informative and accurate report, and especially the recognition given to the primordial role of national authorities in implementing and enforcing EU law. The Commission confirms its existing commitment to assist the Committee on Petitions in its deliberations, and will apply the new inter-institutional agreement and its provisions on information for the Parliament, in the context of its assistance to the Committee on Petitions. The Commission is due to be reporting on unfair commercial practices legislation in 2011.
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